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Monthly Report  

February 2017 

 

Projects: 

 

Homeland Security Grant:  Our grant to install proximity card / tab readers on 

our doors at the public safety building is in full swing.  We are on the work list for 

Norris Security to begin the project sometime during the month of April.  Due to 

the final quote coming in under the initial proposal, there are surplus funds 

available to allow the north Windham Fire Station to be completed as well.  

  
Traffic Enforcement:   In addition to the extra patrols paid for by the Bureau of 

Highway Safety grant, we have asked our patrol force to prioritize traffic 

enforcement when possible.  I am pleased to report that for the month of February 

our traffic stops and citations are up significantly from January, 352 stops, 109 

citations and 133 warnings.  Communication from the public at our MDOT River 

Road meeting reinforced how important this is to our citizens.  I want to thank 

everyone for their efforts and for a job well done!!  

 

Staffing:  Currently we still have one vacant position based on our budgetary 

allotment of 27 sworn officers and three non-sworn positions.  

 

Officer Devyn Rogers is in his final stage of field training and performing 

remarkably well. It is anticipated that he will complete his field training and be 

ready for assigned patrol duties around the end of the month of March.  

Officer Jeff Ruth has completed his field training and is being fully utilized in the 

patrol schedule.  Each officer has been received well both throughout the 

community and within the department, we are fortunate to have them on board.     

 

We are currently performing a background investigation on an out of state certified 

officer.  After a preliminary review of the officers’ training records and discussion 

with the administration of the Maine Criminal Justice Academy, there most likely 

would be a waiver of the full 18 week training academy once certain classes and 

waiver tests are completed.   

 

mailto:klschofield@windhammaine.us


Phone: (207)892-1919                        FAX:  (207)892-1929 

Windham Police Department 
375 Gray Road – Windham, Maine  04062 

Kevin L. Schofield – Chief of Police 
klschofield@windhammaine.us  

 

www.windhammaine.us 

 Below please find our monthly statistics report prepared by Randi Lemieux 
 

 WINDHAM 

POLICE DEPT 

 

 MONTHLY 

STATUS REPORT 

 

 February 

2017 

 

Calls for service 1273   

Arrests  45  

INDEX CRIMES * REPORTED CLEARED CASES 

Criminal Homicide 0  

Rape 0  

Robbery 0  

Assault 8 8 

Burglary 2 2 

Larceny/Theft 9 3 

MV Theft 1 0 

   

RECENT ISSUES   

MV Burglary 5  

Citizen Assist/ disputes 110  

Drug related calls 9  

Fraud Complaints 18  

Suspicious incidents 46  

Traffic 352  

Total citations 109  

Total warnings 133  

OUI 8  

Total MV crashes  89  

Non-reportable 14  

Personal Injury 16  

Property damage 59  

Fatal 0  
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Domestic Violence calls: 

 

February saw an up tic in domestic violence cases, with six arrests being made.  

Our officers did a remarkable job in meeting our required responsibilities in 

investigating and bringing these cases to closure.  This also underscores the 

importance of our productive collaboration with Family Crisis Services.  

 

Date CFS # 

Pred 
Aggressor 
Identified 

FCS info 
provided 

48 HR 
check CHARGE  

            

            

02/04/17 17-W01362 Y   Y* DV ASSAULT 

02/05/17 17-W01422 y Y Y* DV ASSAULT 

02/10/17 17-w01612 y Y Y* DV ASSAULT 

02/12/17 17-w01683 y Y Y* DV ASSAULT 

02/12/17 17-W01710 Y N N DV ASSAULT 

02/23/17 17-w02172 Y Y Y* DV ASSAULT 

 

Licensed Liquor Establishments:  

 

Periodically, I have addressed the Town Council on issues related to some of our 

licensed liquor establishments in Town.  I have reported that I would track the calls 

for service each month to determine any of our establishments had any problems 

that they may need assistance with.   This has been on going and I am pleased to 

report no significant issues again this month.  Below is a list of calls for the month 

of February.  

 
 Eagles Club,  456 Roosevelt Trail 

 

 
 

Dena’s – 765 Roosevelt Trl  -  
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Seacoast Fun Park/Deckhouse Tavern- 932 Roosevelt Trl 

 

 
 

 

Pat’s Pizza – 844 Roosevelt Trl 

Nothing for this area this month  

 

 

Respectfully Submitted; 

 

Kevin L. Schofield 

Chief of Police 
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